
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 14, 2022    Beijing, China 

 
ISU Statement 

IOC Executive Board decision  
Beijing 2022 Olympic Winter Games 

 
 
 
Based on the IOC Executive Board Decision, the IOC requests the International Skating Union (ISU) 
for reasons of fairness to allow a 25th competitor to participate in the Women Single Skating Free 
Skating of the competition on February 17, in case Ms. Valieva is ranked in the first 24 of the Short 
Pogram on February 15. Consequently, in line with the 2021 ISU Special Regulations Single & Pair 
Skating/Ice Dance, Rule 400, paragraph A.1., the following will apply for the Women Free Skating, 
scheduled to be held on February 17, 2022 at 18.00 hours Beijing time.  
 
“Based on the result of the Short Program and subject to Ms. Valieva ranking in the first 24 of the Short 
Program, the Competitors placed 1-25 (instead of 24) in Women Single Skating shall qualify for the 
Free Skating. By analogy with Rule 520, paragraph 4, the warm-up groups for the Women Free 
Skating will be 7 Skaters for the first group and 6 Skaters for groups 2, 3 and 4.” 
 

 


